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Our Ref:  HTSA: parental letters/POS/JOD
Date:  13th July 2021




Dear Parent/Carer,

As you will already be aware the Prime Minister shared with the nation his plans for easing the Covid situation.  The Secretary of State for Education has now also shared the plans for schools and the steps that will include the easing of restrictions.  From a school perspective all of the measures we are currently taking will remain in place for the remainder of the term.

We have now received Department for Education guidance in terms of school reopening in September and the precautions we will need to take in the new academic year.  This will require some logistical planning as students will require two on-site tests on return to school.  We will share the details of this separately before the end of term.

It is now clear that the vast majority of restrictions will no longer apply.  We are hopeful that this will ensure students have a more consistent time in school and do not need to be isolated, as has been the case this year.

I will summarise some of the key areas/changes below:

Mixing and ‘Bubbles’
It is no longer a requirement that it is necessary to keep students in consistent groups (‘bubbles’).  This means that ‘bubbles will not need to be used from the Autumn term.  

This means that we can re-establish a full curriculum delivering in all subject areas including practical lessons.  We will also revert back to a 5-period day which includes students moving around the school between lessons in order to go to the department delivering the lessons.

Year groups will be able to mix at lunchtime although we are staggering lunch so that service and the time it takes to order and eat lunch is decreased.  Feedback from students regarding staggering lunchtimes has been positive.  Start and end times of the school day will now no longer have to be staggered and we will revert to normal times.

Tracing close contacts and isolation
From 16th August children under 18 will no longer be required to self-isolate if they are contacted by NHS Track and Trace as a close contact of a positive case.  Instead, children will be contacted by NHS Tract and Trace and informed they need to take a PCR test.

As a school we will no longer have to contact trace and send students home to isolate for a 10 day period.

Face coverings
Face coverings will no longer be advised for students, staff and visitors either in classrooms or in communal areas.  They are also no longer recommended to be worn on dedicated transport to school.

If there was an outbreak of cases in school, a Director of Public Health may advise that face coverings should be worn in communal areas or classrooms.
Asymptomatic testing
As students will potentially mix with lots of other people during the Summer holidays, all students will receive 2 on-site lateral flow tests, 3 to 5 days apart on their return in the Autumn.  These will be for students that have consented.  If you did not consent to testing but would now like to take part please let us know at school and we can schedule this.  To manage this in school students will return to school on different days and be staggered over a few days.  Details will follow before the end of term.  After initial tests at school students should continue to test twice weekly at home until the end of September.  This will be reviewed and outcomes of the review will be shared in line with DfE advice and guidance.

Confirming PCR tests
Staff and students with a positive LFD test result should self-isolate in line with previous guidance.  A PCR test should then be booked to check if Covid-19 is present.  While awaiting results individuals should continue to self-isolate.  If the PCR test is negative, it overrides the LFD test and students can then return to school.

Attendance
School attendance is mandatory for all students and given the circumstances during the past year it has to be a priority for all students to attend school as regularly as possible.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]All students will return to their normal timings in September: 8.40am – 3.00pm (Monday to Thursday) and 8.40pm – 2.35pm (Friday).  School term dates and new times of the school day for 2021-22 are included in the Summer Newsletter.

Student wellbeing and support
Some students may be experiencing a variety of emotions in response to the pandemic, such as anxiety, stress or low mood.  If you have concerns regarding your child please contact us at the school.

The demands of on-site testing are considerable and it will impact on normal school lessons.  Where lessons do not take place on Thursday 2nd and Friday 3d September online tasks will be set.  Once a year group has returned to school they remain in school as the other year groups continue to return.

If you have any question or concerns regarding the return to school please contact us as normal on: 01270 560514 or email: enquiries@ruskin.cheshire.sch.uk

The school Newsletter will also be sent out for you to view online later this week and I wish you all a restful break and look forward to students returning to school in the new academic year.

Yours sincerely
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D Postlethwaite
Headteacher
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